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START OF THE RAINY SEASON 

Shelter Cove received a lot of heavy rain in October 

which may cause further damage to county culverts 

and roads. If there are roadway failures needing repair 

in your neighborhood, please call Humboldt County 

Dept of Public Works directly at 707-445-7421. 

 

Shelter Cove Library & Food Pantry Hours: 

All are Welcome! 

Operating hours for the Library/Pantry are as follows: 

Monday 10am to 12 noon, Tuesday 11am to 4pm, 

Wednesday 10am to 12 noon, Thursday 2pm to 4pm, 

Friday 11am to 4pm, Saturday 10am to 12 noon. 

 

Holiday Announcement: 

The District offices will close on Thursday, 

November 11th in observance of Veteran’s Day and 

November 25th and 26th in observance of 

Thanksgiving Day. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 

Burning Restriction Lifted: 

The state burn ban has now been lifted and burning is 

allowed with a valid Air Quality Management District 

burn permit. Permits run from January to December. 

Permit applications are available at the Fire 

Station/District office. Send completed applications 

& permit fees to the AQMD office at 707 L Street, 

Eureka, CA 95501. You may also apply online at 

http://www.ncuaqmd.org/index.php?page=burn.

permits . Your permit will be emailed to you.  

Burn day information for Shelter Cove (Zone 1) is 

available each day by calling 1-866-BURN-DAY. 

Please have your permit on-site while burning. 

 

 

Fire Extinguisher Recharge: 

The community may bring their fire extinguishers to 

the Fire House on the morning of Thursday, 

December 9th, for recharging by Eureka-Humboldt 

Fire Extinguisher, phone 822-2517. The cost of this 

service will depend on the unit size. 

Seasonal Reminder: 

Please ready your homes and vehicles for the winter 

season:  Clean your chimneys and gutters, make sure 

your smoke and carbon monoxide alarms have fresh 

batteries and have emergency supplies close at hand. 

Slow down when driving as you may have to 

unexpectedly negotiate hazards such as rocks, fallen 

trees, and wildlife on the roads. 

 

ONLINE BILL PAYMENT NOW AVAILABLE 

The District is partnering with Allpaid to enable 

online utility payments through: https://allpaid.com/ 

You can use this simple online method to pay your 

District utility bill. The cost (fee) of using this 

service is 2.25% per (self-pay) transaction. Visa, 

Mastercard, American Express and Discover Card 

credit and debit cards are accepted. To complete an 

online payment, you will need your utility account 

number (located on the top left, second line of your 

utility bill) and the service street address. The 

District’s website will also link to Allpaid’s website. 

 

NOVEMBER DISTRICT BOARD MEETING: 

This month’s Board of Director’s meeting will be held 

on Thursday November 18th starting at 9AM.  

 

You can join this meeting in person at the District 

office (face masks & social distancing required) or 

you can join the meeting online: 

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/981017365 
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